
 

 
September 2021 

“Great is the LORD, and greatly to be praised:” Psalm 145:3 
 
Dear Prayer Warriors and Faithful Supporters,  

WOW, the Lord is good. First, I want to say thank you to my supporting church families for loving me and car-

ing such a great deal for the work in South Africa. It was also great to be able to spend some quality time with 

my family. I have to say though as much as I love my home country and family there 

is nothing quite as special as arriving back with my ministry family and HOME.  

 

I arrived back home in Port Elizabeth, South Africa on July 15, 2021 after only a 

few little bumps in the road, Praise the Lord. It was so great to be greeted by some of 

my co-workers and church family. My first two weeks back were packed with all 

kinds of excitement as Little Fish Ministries’ newest teammates, Matthew and 

Courtney Womack and their 3 children arrived for their survey trip. We had an 

amazing time getting to know them better and sharing the ministry here in PE. To 

the right is a picture of a workday at LFM property while they were here.  

 

It was very exciting to be able to get back on the Little Fish Ministries property and see all the clearing and 

building that has been taking place in my absence. As of right now, moving on property for myself and Lorna 

Mitchell is scheduled to take place by the end of September. The Lord is moving in people’s lives and we are 

hoping and praying that we will be able to open up to take in children the beginning of 2022. 

Below you will see a picture of the Baby Safe which is a safe place for 

people to abandon their babies rather 

than just throwing them in the trash. It is 

in need of a little bit of work, but we 

cannot wait to see how the Lord uses this 

in our ministry.  

When I first arrived back, we were in 

Level 4 of lockdown which meant that 

we were still unable to meet in our 

church building. What a blessing on the July 31st we were able to again 

have services and I had the opportunity to get back into teaching the children’s Sunday School class. I’m so   

excited to see that the Lord has grown the Abundant Life Baptist Church family in such amazing ways. 

 

THANK YOU FOR ALLOWING THE LORD TO USE YOU TO FURTHER THE GOSPEL AND 

REACH THE ABANDONED AND ORPHANED CHILDREN OF PORT ELIZABETH.  

Since the beginning of 2021 the Lord, through many individuals and churches, has provided close to $56,000 

towards housing and medical clinic on LFM property.  

To be a part of this project you can do so online at https://dbmi.org/give or  

Daystar Baptist Missions P.O Box 1193 Barboursville, WV 25504 (South Africa Clinic fund).  

     

  Thank you for your continued prayers and support,  

  Hannah Bennett 

HANNAH BENNETT  

MISSIONARY TO SOUTH AFRICA  
“Where there is no vision, the people perish.” Proverbs 29:18 

 Contact Info: PO Box #24318, Baywest Mall, 
Port Elizabeth, SA 6034; Email: h.bennett@dbmi.org  

 Little Fish Ministries: https://littlefishministries.org  
 Mission Board: Daystar Baptist Missions Huntington, WV (www.dbmi.org) 

 Sending Church: Calvary Baptist Church Coudersport, PA 

LFM BABY SAFE 

 

PRAISES: 
Safe return Home 

Official NPO registration of LFM 

Decrease in Lockdown and return 

to LIVE church services 

Received endorsement to apply for  

nursing registration  

PRAYERS: 
Health  

Nursing License Registration 

Building projects and financial needs  
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